
EXPERT PANEL 
for 

THE DICKSON COUNTY LANDFILL 
DICKSON, TENNESSEE 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
David E. Jackson, P.G., P.H., BDY Environmental, LLC, 615-460-9797, djackson@bdy-inc.com 
David E. Langseth, Sc.D., P.E., D. WRE, Gradient Corporation, 617-395-5536, dlangseth@gradientcorp.com 
Stavros S. Papadopulos, Ph.D., P.E. NAE, S.S. Papadopulos & Associates, Inc., 301-500-2290, stavros@sspa.com 

 

 
Memorandum            
 
TO:  Timothy V. Potter, Esq., Reynolds Potter, Ragan & Vandivort, PLC 
  Michael K. Stagg, Esq., Waller Lansden Dortch & Davis, LLP 
  Michael E. Wall, Esq., Natural Resources Defense Council, Inc. 
   
FROM:   David E. Jackson, P.G., P.H. 
  David E. Langseth, Sc.D., P.E., D. WRE 
  Stavros S. Papadopulos, Ph.D., P.E. NAE 
 
MATTER: Natural Resources Defense Council, Inc., et al., v. County of Dickson, Tennessee, 
  et al., No.:  3:08-cv-00229 
  Consent Order Entered December 9, 2011 
 
DATE:  October 13, 2015 
 
SUBJECT: Expert Panel Communication Number 10a 
  Update on Bruce Spring Vapor Investigations and Remedial Planning Status  
    
 
The attachment to this memorandum provides an update on the status of our evaluation of the 
potential vapor issues at Bruce Spring. It was prepared primarily to address the concerns 
expressed by  in her e-mail of 10/1/2015 to the Dickson County Landfill 
(DCL) Expert Panel (EP) and Messrs. Potter and Vandivort.  Although the EP appreciates input 
from anyone, we do not wish to establish a precedent in which we are expected to respond 
directly to inquiries from Dickson County residents.  We believe that it is more appropriate for 
Mr. Potter, or someone else who may be designated to represent Dickson County, to respond to 
inquiries from residents.  Whoever responds to , or any other Dickson County 
resident who may express an interest in this matter, should feel free to use the information in the 
attached document, or even the attached document itself, in support of that response. 
 
As an interim measure, supplemental to the overall approach described in the attachment, and in 
recognition of the time needed to gather the information needed to make and implement the 
remedy decision, the EP has also authorized expenditure of funds to support a temporary 
alternative residence for , as described in our Communication 10 
dated April 15, 2015.  The EP has also approved short term relocation via email on August 19, 
2015.  Our understanding is that  is aware of both options but has not at this time 
chosen to exercise either of these options. 
 






